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November 27, 2013

Sent via CERTIFIED MAIL

7009 2820 0003 7587 4947

Tyler Parker
2323 E 6" St.
Brookings, SD 57006

Re: Application for South Dakota Resident Insurance Producer License
File #1002273

Dear Mr, Parker,

This letter is to notify you that your application for licensure as a resident insurance producer in South
Dakota has been denied. The reason for the denial is as follows:

You submitted an application for an individual nonresident insurance producer license on August
29,2013. You answered “Yes” to the question regarding previous criminal convictions.
However, you did not provide the required documentation. You provided a written explanation
regarding the misdemeanor convictions, but did not provide copies of the original charging
documents or copies of any official documents demonstrating the resolution of the charges or any

~ final judgment. According to your explanation, the documents were not accessible on the courts
website and had been sealed. The Division contacted you on September 10, 2013 at the mailing
address listed on your application, 2323 E 6™ St., Brookings, SD 57006 regarding the official
charging documents and advised you to contact the clerk of courts in the county where the
convictions occurred and request a copy of the official order sealing the records. You did not
respond to the Division’s letter.

Therefore, your application is denied based upon SDCL 58-30-167 (1) for providing incorrect,
misleading, or incomplete information in your application.

Please note that this denial is considered an administrative action which will be reported to the data base
maintained by the National Association of Insurance Commissioners. If an administrative action
occurs, an insurance producer may be required to report the action to any and all states in which an
insurance license is held and in accordance with the timeframes and requirements of each state.

Pursuant to SDCL 58-30-168, you may make a written request to the Division of Insurance within thirty
(30) days of the date of this denial for a hearing to determine the reasonableness of this decision to deny
your application for licensure.

Singerely,

Johanna Nickelson, CPA
Assistant Director — Solvency and Licensing
South Dakota Division of Insurance

445 East Capitol Avenue ¢ Pierre, SD 57501-3185



